Minutes
Special Council Meeting
3 South Main Street
Thornville, OH
June 15,2020

Council Members: Other Village Officials:

Lynne Snider Dan Harmon, Mayor

Josh Hultgren Traci Sturgill, Village Administrator
Daria Carr Stephanie Reyher, Clerk of Council
Erica O’Neill

Sterling Krout

Gina Kaetzel

Guests Present: Nathaniel Johnson

Call to Order/ Pledge of Allegiance:
Mayor Dan Harmon called the Village of Thornville Special Council Meeting to order on June 15, 2020
at 6:30 p.m. by saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:

Roll Call taken was taken with Council President Josh Hultgren, Councilmember Lynne Snider,
Councilmember Daria Carr, Councilmember Erica 0’Neill, Councilmember Sterling Krout and
Councilmember Gina Kaetzel present.

Motion to Approve the Business Agenda for Monday, June 15, 2020: Mayor Dan Harmon
requested a Motion to approve the Business Agenda for the Special Council Meeting on Monday June
15,2020. A Motion was made by Councilmember Erica O’Neill and was seconded by Councilmember
Gina Kaetzel. A roll call vote was taken with all members voting aye.

Lynne Snider - aye
Josh Hultgren -aye
Daria Carr - aye
Erica O’Neill - aye
Sterling Krout - aye
Gina Kaetzel - aye
Motion passed 6-0

New Business
» Hiring of pool personnet -

Village Administrator Traci Sturgill asked for a motion to hire the following employees for
the Thornville Pool, Kassidy Cox (Manager), Vanessa Reichley (Assistant Manager), Matthew
Brownell (Concession Stand), Sydney Stidham (lifeguard), Payge Nihiser (lifeguard), Katie
Bango (lifeguard), Corben Bope (sub lifeguard), Abby Clouse (sub lifeguard). The motion
was made by Councilmember Lynne Snider and was seconded by Councilmember Daria Carr.
Aroll call vote was taken with all members voting aye.

Daria Carr - aye
Lynne Snider - aye
Josh Hultgren - aye
Gina Kaetzel - aye
Erica O’Neill - aye
Sterling Krout -aye
Motion passed 6-0

» July 4*h parade - Village Administrator Traci Sturgill said that she spoke with the county and
we are allowed to have a July 4* parade. They just said to make sure the parade participants
are lined up 6 feetapart. They also said to post on Facebook that citizens need to follow
social distancing guidelines themselves, it will not be up to us to enforce. Mayor Dan
Harmon said that a potential problem could be that the Sheridan marching band is under the
impression that all parades are cancelled. Village Administrator Traci Sturgill asked if we
would be able to get ahold of anyone at the High School to communicate with the band
director. Mayor Dan Harmon said yes and the band did start practicing today. Village
Administrator Traci Sturgill said that she will get in touch with the band. She also said that
Somerset did cancel all of their 4t of July events, including the parade. Councilmember
Lynne Snider asked what date the parade would be. Village Administrator asked if Saturday
July 4 would work since Somerset would not be having their parade. All agreed on that date.




Minutes
Regular Council Meeting
3 South Main Street
Thornville, OH
June 15, 2020

Councilmember Lynne Snider made a motion to hold the Thornville 4th of July parade on
Saturday July 4th at 11:00 AM and to move the parade forward to the Special Events/Ad Hoc
Committee. The motion was seconded by Councilmember Erica O’Neill. A roll call vote was
taken with all members voting aye.

Daria Carr - aye
Sterling Krout - aye
Josh Hultgren - aye
Erica O’Neill - aye
Gina Kaetzel - aye
Lynne Snider - aye
Motion passed 6-0

Village Administrator Traci Sturgill said that we need to choose a Grand Marshall for the
parade. She suggested Gene and Bonnie Goldsberry. She said they drive the car for the
Grand Marshall every year and they do a lot for the village. All members agreed Gene and
Bonnie Goldsberry should be Grand Marshall.

Council Comments:
Councilmember Erica O’Neill thanked Village Administrator Traci Sturgill for getting tshirts
for the Thornville pool lifeguards to wear in the parade.
Councilmember Daria Carr said that she has seen a lot of commentary from people about
wanting to see flags or other patriotic memorabilia. Councilmember Erica O’Neill said the
flags that are put out in the village for the parade are done by the American Legion. Village
Administrator Traci Sturgill said that the American Legion puts them out for special
occasions but she can ask them to leave them out.
Councilmember Erica O’Neill asked if we could use the money that was to be used for pool
toys to purchase a hot dog machine for the pool. Village Administrator Traci Sturgill said
that is something we can discuss in Committee meetings.

Citizens Comments: None
Announcements: None

Adjournment:

Mayor Dan Harmon asked for a Motion to adjourn. A Motion was made by Councilmember
Erica O’Neill and was seconded by Councilmember Gina Kaetzel. A roll call vote was taken
with all members voting aye.

Lynne Snider - aye
Josh Hultgren -aye
Daria Carr - aye
Erica O’'Neill - aye
Sterling Krout - aye
Gina Kaetzel - aye
Motion passed 6-0

Meeting concluded at 6:45 p.m.
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